
 
March 7, 2012 

 
Present: Aldermen: Allen Lee 
    Bernard Taylor 
               Houston Sanders 
    Lisa Shook 

Mayor:  Annie Mae Wilson, absent 
                        Russell Wilson 

 
Also Present:  Mike Rayburn 

 
 Be it remembered the Mayor and Board of Aldermen met in regular session on 
Monday, March 7, 2012, at 6:30 p.m.  The meeting  was called to order and opened with 
prayer.   
 
 A motion was by Alderman Shook, seconded by Alderman Lee and approved the 
Amended Agenda for March.  A motion was made by Alderman Taylor, seconded by 
Alderman Shook and approved the minutes of the February, 2012 meeting. 
 
 Alderman Taylor reported he had talked with Supervisor Herbert, asking him to look 
at Hafner Street from the intersection at Carroll Academy to the bridge at the end of the 
street, and give us any input he can on how to fix the street before it caves in.   
 

Since the Town did not get the grant applied for to fix this street, the Town Engineer, 
Stanley Spradling was contacted and he is going to try to modify the original figures 
submitted for the loan to an amount the Town can work for. 

 
Also Supervisor Herbert asked that the Town write a letter to the Board of 

Supervisors requesting his help with drainage problems on Highway 17 South (this part of 
Hwy 17S is now in the City Limits and is in Beat I) 

 
Alderman Taylor is to talk with Pam Mann, Tax Assessor to see if the trailers on the 

property behind Dollar General have been registered for taxes. 
 
The Board was in session when three fire trucks went through the 4-stop speeding 

without stopping.  The Board was concerned about this speeding and is requesting Scott 
Montgomery to meet with the Board in April. 

 
In new business Alderman Lee presented a draft of a Welcome Packet that he thought 

the Town should present to new business when they come to Carrollton.  Alderman Taylor 
made a motion to put Alderman Lee in charge of putting such a packet together and 
presenting at the April meeting.  Alderman Sanders seconded this motion and it was 
approved. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
Board Clerk Linda McGregor presented a contract from Waste Management for the 

dumpster at the Community House for the year beginning 03-2012 for one year.  Alderman 
Sanders made a motion second by Alderman Shook and approved to approve this contract for 
one year. 

 
A motion was made by Alderman Sanders, seconded by Alderman Lee and approved 

to pay bills as read. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the Board a motion was made by 
Alderman Sanders, seconded by Alderman Taylor and approved to adjourn until April 4, 
2012. 
 
 
___________________________   ____________________________ 
Linda McGregor, Clerk               
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


